
MEMORIAL DAY  
IN THE VILLAGE
Clear skies and high temps brought out a large 
assemblage of residents, visitors, and newcomers 
for our 87th Memorial Day Parade. After a two-year hiatus,  
the beloved events were welcomed back to our community 
with anticipation and excitement!

Weekend activities kicked off at the cemetery on Sunday 
evening for a night to “Remember & Honor” loved ones 
who have served their country. History Club alumni 
participated as re-enactors at veteran gravesites, educating 
the crowd with stories about the veterans and their 
contributions to our freedom. The evening concluded with 
a ceremony and “Taps” being played at dusk.

Memorial Day started early in the Village with a pancake 
breakfast along with a 5k run and 3k walk. Crowds filled the 
park in the morning hours to take part in the community 
events and have the best view of the Vintage Aircraft Flyover.

After a moment of silence at noon, the parade was ushered in by local veterans and 
featured various groups, organizations, and businesses. Our Grand Marshal was a familiar 
face to so many in our area. A Hartland resident of 45 years, Jan Doke has worked with 
generations of our children as a favorite coach and Safe Town instructor. Kids (of all ages) 
lit up when Coach Jan drove by!

As the parade wrapped up, the park filled with community members who stayed to grab 
a bite to eat, stroll through the park, and take in a concert put on by our Hartland High 
School Band.

A big “thank you” to all who came out to 
celebrate the weekend’s activities and bring 
our Memorial Day back with gusto! A special 
thanks to the Hartland Area Community Council 
who organized and executed the weekend’s 
events after many months of planning and 
hard work. Would you like to be a part of next 
year’s parade committee or get involved with 
Community Council year-round? Contact them 
at info@hartlandcommunitycouncil.org

FINANCIAL 
TRANSPARENCY

Each year 
Hartland 
Township must 
meet certain 

requirements to 
qualify for the full CVT Revenue 
Sharing payment from the 
State of Michigan. One of the 
requirements is that documents 
be made available to the public 
for viewing. These documents 
can be found at https://www.
hartlandtwp.com/finance

HARTLAND
Summer 2022

Get the most up-to-date 
Township news by following us on 
our social media channels:

Facebook: HartlandTownship
Twitter: @HartlandMI 
Instagram: @hartlandtownship

HARTLAND  
PARK RULES:
•	 All dogs must be  

on a leash.

•	 Please clean up 
after your pet.

•	 No open fires.

•	 No glass containers.

•	 Parks are open from sunrise  
to sunset.
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Construction Ahead!
Although it’s never news we look forward 
to hearing, we know that our roads will 
be in better shape when construction 
projects are completed. This construction 
season will be a big one in Hartland, with 
both M-59 and US-23 undergoing major 
updates. Although we will be happy to 
see these projects completed; as federally 
funded MDOT projects, we don’t have a 
say in when they are undergone and often 
times there’s not much of a notification 
before projects begin. 

At Hartland Township, we had a 
few local road projects planned 

for this summer that will now 
be postponed until 2023. 
With major roadways 

being closed over the 
warmer months, our local 

roads will be seeing increased traffic and congestion. As a response, more dirt roads in 
the area will receive a limestone cap and Old US-23 will be rehabbed in partnership with 

LCRC and Federal Funding in 2023. Thanks to our voter approved “Safer Roads Plan”, these 
projects will be completed from designated roads funds and not from Township general funds 
or an increase in taxes. 
Notary Services  
at the Township Hall
Hartland Township provides notary public service at no charge to residents, taxpayers and 
business owners.  A Notary Public is a public servant appointed by state government to witness 
the signing of important documents and administer oaths.

Documents are notarized to deter fraud and to ensure they are properly 
executed.  An impartial witness (the Notary) identifies signers to screen 
out impostors and to make sure they have entered into agreements 
knowingly and willingly.  In order to identify the signer, the Notary will 
ask to see a current identification document or card with a photograph, 
physical description and signature.  A driver’s license, military ID or 
passport will usually be acceptable.

Please call ahead to make an appointment if you have more than six documents. A Notary is 
required to witness your signature on a document, so please DO NOT SIGN your documents until 
the Notary advises you to do so.

Hartland Living
From outdoor concerts to markets and special events, Hartland Living 
is a one-stop community calendar for all Hartland Happenings. Have a 
community or group event planned this summer? Visit www.HartlandLiving.
com for submission guidelines and to view upcoming events. 

2022 Gravel Road Improvements

2022 US-23 Project (MDOT)

2022 M-59 Project (MDOT)

2023 Old US-23


